
 

 

BRIGADA ESKWELA 2014 
 
  May 19 marked the first day of National Maintenance Week or the 
popularly called “Brigada Eskwela.” 
 
 A kick – off ceremony through the conduct of district parade was held at Pilar 
Municipal Hall. All the schools in the district participated together with their 
stakeholders, students, teachers, school heads, parents and some government officials. 
After the parade, a mini opening program was held at Pilar Elementary School covered 
court where in, Hon. Alicia D. Pizarro, Municipal Mayor of Pilar gave her inspirational 
message and Dr. Jeolfa G. Reyes, District Supervisor, oriented everyone regarding the 
conduct of Brigada Eskwela. 
 
 Pilar Elementary School after an orientation meeting with the staff, PTA officers 
and other stakeholders started doing their share in this worthwhile activity of preparing 
the school for the opening classes. 
 
 Materials and cash donations came pouring in through the initiative of the 
teachers and parents who were divided in groups to distribute letter of invitation to the 
alumni, politicians and benefactors of catchments areas: Poblacion, Del Rosario, Rizal 
and Burgos. People from all walks of life shared their collaborative time, effort, financial 
assistance to our school. 
 
 During the six day period of the Brigada Eskwela, all planned activities were 
accomplished through the collaborative effort and full participation of all the 
stakeholders. 
 
 It was in this activity that the spirit of volunteerism, public awareness and 
involvement were developed. 
 
 Through these simple steps, Brigada Eskwela helped a lot and made our school 
ready for this coming school year 2014 – 2015.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


